
Study Guide for the Week of June 15th 

Passage: 1 Thessalonians 5:1-11 

Prayer Guide:  
This prayer guide is meant to help you facilitate a guided prayer time based on the discussion 
of the Word. You can be flexible in how this is used but we do want to pray in response to 
God’s Word and collectively as a church for certain request. Remember, in communal prayer 
we are not a bunch of individuals having individual conversations with God and only taking 
turns doing so. We are having a communal conversation with God. Help remind people to 
“share the time” by being mindful of the length of prayers while also reminding them to pray as 
many times as they would like. 


Facilitate through the following prayer topics:

- Thank God for his plan to give those who belong to Christ a hopeful “day of the Lord”

- Ask the Spirit to prepare us for that day- for the urgency, encouragement, and purpose 

needed as we wait

- Confess any sin related to your thoughts related to this passage and the discussion

- Pray for God to come and fulfill his plan soon


 

Collective prayer request this week: (this will feature a request for our church, city, or world that 
our whole church will be praying over. Encourage everyone to write this down somewhere or 
make a note and continue to pray for it each day)


-Repeat from last week (follow up): Challenge each person in your missional family to pray for 
one person the Spirit would lay on their heart to initiate a discipling relationship with


Context and Main Aim of the passage: 

Main Aim:

“Both letters to the Thessalonians were written to address questions or false assumptions 
about the end time...  Paul’s discussion reverberates with so many themes of the ‘Olivet 
Discourse’ that one must suspect that Paul was alluding to Jesus’ teaching.”  


This passage describes the Second Coming as belonging to the Day of the Lord predicted by 
the OT prophets.  The fact that Paul associated Jesus’s coming with the Day of the Lord and 
utilized the imagery of OT prophets to describe Jesus’s coming expresses a high Christology 
that recognizes Jesus as divine.


“Paul urged the Thessalonians to be alert and vigilant because Jesus’ return would be sudden.  
He comforted the church with the assurance that God’s people would escape God’s wrath 
because of Jesus’s sacrificial death. Thus, they could anticipate Jesus’s return with joy rather 
than dread.”


Context: “Somehow, whether by a spirit or a spoken word or a letter seeming to be from Paul 
and his associates, the Thessalonians had begun to suspect that the Day of the Lord had 
already occurred or that it was presently occurring.” 

Potential Difficulties:




If God has not “destined Christians for wrath,” does that imply that those who never come to 
faith in Christ have been destined for wrath?  Does God, in fact, destine some for wrath?  


https://www.desiringgod.org/interviews/does-god-predestine-people-to-hell


Supplemental Passages:  
The Day of the Lord - Amos 5:18-20, Obadiah 15, Zeph 1:2-18, 2 Thessalonians 2:1-3


Olivet Discourse - Matthew 24


Discussion Questions to Consider: each week use this set of questions (feel free to add to, 
re-order or take-away as needed) as a guide to discovering the truth of the passage and the 
application for our personal lives and missional family


1. What stood out to you as we read this passage? Were there any lightbulb or “Aha!” 
moments?


2. What does this passage tell us about who God is or what He has done?


3. Is there an example to follow, a sin to avoid, or a command to obey? 


4. How does this passage reveal our need for the person and work of Jesus?


5. What would our lives look like if we believed and submitted to these truths, avoided these 
sins, followed these examples, or obeyed these commands? What would our missional family 
look like?


6. What in this passage helped you to see more of Jesus and the gospel? Or what moved you 
to love/appreciate him more?


7. What actions and beliefs do you need to turn from based on the truths from this passage?


8. What is something you sense the Spirit is leading you to do in obedience to this passage?



